KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

November 8, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present

Rick White

-  Present


Phillip Mills – Agent
- Absent

Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held October 11, 2017 were approved as presented.

Open Forum
· No issues were brought up

Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month.  No standards are in process
· Gutter cleaning was completed throughout the community

· #11612 requested approval for soffit vents to be installed in conjunction with insulation being added to the attic, this request was approved by email vote earlier in the month

Landscape Committee
· No meeting was held this month

· Responses have not been received from either tree company to our request for a bid to remove 18 dead/dying trees

· Sprinklers throughout the community have been blown out for the season

      Communications Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month

· The committee hopes to have the next newsletter out soon

· An article will be included reminding residents that no storage of any kind is allowed between the garages
Financial Reports – Ken Whiteacre reviewed the reports for October, 2017

· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $10,774.65.  Reserves - $530,279.22.

· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $40,310.75.

· Delinquencies were down $199 to $25,918.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $21,470.
· Total expenses (10 months) were $11,439 over budget
Property Manager’s Report

· We have had no response thus far to the bid requests for tree removals
· Sprinklers have been winterized

Unfinished Business

· There is still no lock on one of the backflow protectors. Rick will work with Schultz on this.

New Business
· A resident has volunteered to be responsible for lowering our community flag to half-staff on the appropriate days and return it to full height again when appropriate.  A key will be made for him.

Executive Session - One item was discussed by the Board Members in Executive Session

Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, December 13, 2017 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Dann, Secretary

